CONYNGHAM BOROUGH COUNCIL SPECIAL SESSION Friday, June 29, 2018

Conyngham Borough Council met in Special Session on Friday, June 29, 2018 at 6:04 p.m. in Council Chambers, Municipal building, 215 Main Street, Conyngham, Pennsylvania. The meeting was called to order by Council President Gary Gregory, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited and roll call was taken.

Roll Call:

Present: Fuccile, Gallagher, Gregory, Hawk (Late), McKee, Reber.

Absent: Schneider.

Others Present: Solicitor, Secretary/Treasurer.

Absent: Mayor.

Citizens: Linda Grencavich, George Hudock.

Public Comment: None.

New Business: President Gregory read the bid results into the record as follows:

Sugarloaf Avenue Curb & Sidewalk Improvements Project

Robert C. Young - \$338,143.90 Franzosa Trucking Co., Inc. - \$414,597.00 Don E. Bower - \$448,599.15 Barletta Materials & Construction, Inc. - \$466,438.80 Pennsy Supply - \$725,932.95

Discussion ensued regarding the scope of work as well as funding remaining to complete project.

Motion

Motion to Award Sugarloaf Avenue Curb & Sidewalk Improvements Project Base Bid \$338,143.90 to Robert C. Young, Inc. Pending Performance Bond & Certificate of Insurance - Gregory. Second – Reber.

Questions on the Motion: None.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

CILLE TO I					
Fuccile	-	Affirmative	Gallagher	-	Affirmative
Gregory	-	Affirmative	Hawk	-	Affirmative
McKee	-	Affirmative	Reber	-	Affirmative
Schneider	_	Absent			

President Gregory will advise Engineer to clarify award is for base bid only at this time. If the Borough chooses to award Alternates 1-6 a change order will be issued.

Councilwoman Reber stated the Cara Fountain needs to be maintained. Moving forward when the Borough allows something to be installed on Borough property it must come with a maintenance agreement.

Discussion ensued regarding the potential purchase of the Main Street garage to utilize as a Community Center.

<u>Old Business:</u> Councilwoman Reber questioned if there was resolution to concrete issues with Main Street Streetscape. President Gregory advised warranty on the work has expired and the cause appears to be the utilization of rock salt to treat surfaces in the winter by property owners. Sand is recommended on newer concrete to prevent deterioration.

Catch All: None.

CONYNGHAM BOROUGH COUNCIL SPECIAL SESSION Friday, June 29, 2018

<u>Public Comment:</u> George Hudock would like to negotiate directly with Robert C. Young, Inc. to pave entire driveway at 51 Sugarloaf Avenue.

Motion to Adjourn at 6:45 pm - Reber. Second – Fuccile. No Roll Call. Unanimous.

ATTEST:

Secretary